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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 

Bethany Bible College will open its doors to 

the student body of 1948-49 on Wednesday, 

Sept. 8th. A record enrollment is expected. 

The new boys’ dormitory at Bethany, which 

is nearing completion, will be named “Rogers 

Residence,” in memory of our beloved brother, 

Rev. G. A. Rogers. 

Rev. F. A. Dunlop will join the Faculty of 

Bethany Bible College for this year to fill the 

vacancy created by Brother Rogers’ death. 

Other teachers and workers at Bethany for 

this year are Rev. H. E. Enty, principal; Rev. 

and Mrs. H. R. Ingersoll and Frances Moses, 

who will serve as dean of women. 

The Ambassadors, Rev. N. E. Trafton and 

Lic. Randolph Nicholson, will open an evan- 

gelistic campaign in our new Truro church, 

Sunday, Sept. 12th. 

Rev. A. D. Cann is supplying at Doaktown, 

N. B., for part of the month of September. 

Revs. H. M. Kimball and G. R. Symonds 

have been co-workers in a tent meeting at 

Bloomfield, N. B. The services have been 

largely attended and many have sought the 

Lord. A baptism was held Sunday, Aug. 29th, 

and a new church is being organized. Praise 

the Lord. 

The summer season is past. The Lord gave 

us a splendid Alliance, two blessed Camp 

Meetings, a fine Youth Camp, and at least 

three good summer revival campaigns. And 

now we “settle down” to concentrated effort 

in the school, the local church, and in the new 

communities where work is being opened. 

May God give us a banner year! 
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QUARTERLY MEETING 

District No. 1, at Crystal, Maine, Sept. 2nd- 

5th. Pastor: Rev. R. L. Sabine. 

District No. 2, at Head of Millstream, N. B., 

Sept. 2nd-5th. Pastor, Rev. H. R. Anderson. 

District No. 4, at Sandford, N. S., Sept. 16th- 

19th. Pastor, Rev. H. S. Mullen. The Superin- 

tendent will be present at this Quarterly. 

A CALL TO PRAYER 

At Beulah Camp the Superintendent request- 

ed that our pastors and people observe Friday 

of each week as a day of prayer for the pro- 

gress of our work. Scores of people pledged 

themselves to special prayer each Friday for 

the blessing of the Lord upon our various 

denominational efforts. Encouraging reports 

sections, reports which 

many are uniting in weekly 
come from various 

indicate that 

petitions to God for His blessing upon us. 

Will you join the circle? “Let us advance 

on our knees.” 

COMFORT THROUGH SINGING 

By R. Barclay Warren 

It was Sunday evening and two or three 

hundred people were lustily singing under 

canvas in a grove of pine and maple. I noticed 

a young woman in her thirties whose eyes be- 

came dimmed with tears. She continued to 

sing and unobtrusively brushed away the tears. 

Why the tears? They did not seem to be 

tears of remorse or grief. Neither were they 

tears of joy for while she continued to sing 

there was evidence of a struggle. 

Then I remembered. Four months ago, this 

young woman's husband was taken suddenly 

ill and in less than a week he passed away. 

Then I noted the words of the song we were 

singing and I understood. ; 

“God is still on the throne, 

And he will remember His own; 

Tho’ trials may press us and burdens dis- 

tres ns; 

He never will leave us alone; 

God is still on the throne, 

He never forsaketh his own; 

His promise is true, He will not forget you, 

God is still on the throne.” 

In bereavement one often weeps afresh 

when close friends express their sympathy. 

While singing she had sensed anew the con- 

sciousness of the presence and comfort of God 

in her aloneness. A few tears came unbidden. 

But she kept on singing. Fresh strength had 

come to her heart. God would never forsake 

her. 

LET US GO ON 

Some of us stay at the cross; 

Some of us wait at the tomb, 

Quickened and raised together with Christ, 

Yet lingering still in its gloom; 

Some of us bide at the Passover feast 

With Pentecost all unknown — 

The triumphs of grace in the heavenly place 

That our Lord has made our own. 

If the Christ who died had stopped at the 

Cross, 

His work had been incomplete; 

If the Christ who was buried had stayed in 

the tomb, 

He had only known defeat; 

But the way of the cross never stops at the 

Cross, 

And the way of the tomb leads on 

To victorious grace in the heavenly place 

Where the risen Lord has gone. 

So let us go on with our Lord 

To the fullness of God He has brought, 

Unsearchable riches of glory and good 

Exceeding our uttermost thought; 

Let us grow up into Christ, 

Claiming His life and its power— 

The triumphs of grace in the heavenly place 

That our conquering Lord has made ours. 

—Annie Johnson Flint 

Know the Bible in your head, store the Bible 

in your heart, sow the Bible in the world, and 

show the Bible in your life—The War Cry. 

THE NEW TRURO PROPERTY 

Above is a picture of the new property at 

Truro, N. S., recently purchased. It is a beau- 

¢itul possession located in the heart of Truro, 

a thriving town of 10,000 or more inhabitants. 

The lot is 185 x 165 and the church building is 

surrounded by a beautiful green bordered by 

fine shade trees. The building itself is a splen- 

did plant and in excellent repair. It contains a 

fine auditorium, pastors’s study, choir room, 

prayer room, cloak room, and a larger room 

for prayer meeting use. There is a full-sized 

basement under the building with a fine ce- 

ment floor and wall sheathed and painted. 

On the second floor of the building there is a 

fine apartment which serves as pastor’s resi- 

dence. There are five rooms and a bath, with 

hardwood floors in all rooms except the bath 

room. This is a beautiful property and affords 

us a wonderful opportunity for service in the 

hub town of Nova Scotia. 

A fine Gospel work has been carried on in 

this building for more than twenty years 

under Evangelist F. G. Strickland. Brother 

Strickland has been greatly blessed of the 

Lord in his ministry in Truro and we pray 

that the soul-saving work which has been 

carried on under his ministry will continue as 

we take up the work. 

This property was purchased at a cost of 

$20,000 to us. More than double this amount 

was offered by a secular organization but the 

offer was refused as the owner desired that 

the ministry of the Gospel be continued in the 

building. 

This is an opening which presents a great 

opportunity and involves great responsibility. 

May God make us a blessing in Truro! 


